

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

STATE OFFICE BUILDING

HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06115



April 10, 1978

Mr. Clarence W. Oppel III
Administrative Aide
Office of the Mayor
City of Shelton
54 Hill Street
Shelton, Connecticut 06484

Dear Mr. Oppel:

Thank you for your March 22, 1978 transmittal of the proposed City of Shelton noise ordinance.

At this time, the DEP does not have any staff working in the area of noise control; however, I have served as the Hearing Officer on the State-wide Noise Control Regulations and I am generally familiar with the Statutes and appropriate municipal regulations.

I have carefully reviewed your proposed ordinance and find it fully in accord with our proposed Statewide Noise Control Regulations. I congratulate you for a job well done in drafting these regulations and urge appropriate municipal agencies and individuals to work toward the adoption of these municipal noise control regulations.

Thank you for providing the Department of Environmental Protection an opportunity to comment on your regulations. I will maintain a copy of your correspondence and proposed regulations in our file so that when our Noise Control Director begins he/she will be able to familiarize themselves with the Shelton situation. We hope to have staffing in our Noise Control Unit within the next two to three months.

Best wishes to you in your endeavors aimed at establishing noise controls in Shelton.

Sincerely.

Melvin J. Schneidermeyer

Deputy Commissioner